BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
WORKSHOP:  4TH BUDGET FY 2010/2011

THURSDAY, AUGUST 5, 2010

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County met for a Workshop on Thursday, August 5, 2010 with Chairman Howard Kessler presiding.  Present were Commissioners Lynn Artz, Alan Brock, and George Green.  Commissioner Mike Stewart was absent.  Also, present were County Administrator Ben Pingree, County Attorney Heather Encinosa, and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

5:00 p.m.  Workshop was called by order by Chairman Howard Kessler.

This is the 4th workshop regarding the FY2010/2011 Tentative Budget submitted to the Board on July 15, 2010.

There have been three previous workshops and they have provided the Board an opportunity to give staff direction in the process as well as the public to voice their opinions and concerns regarding the upcoming budget.  

At the third workshop direction was given to staff to use 8.7500 as the millage rate cap for FY2010/2011 budget development.  

On July 15, 2010 the County Administrator submitted Wakulla County’s Tentative FY2010/2011 Budget in accordance with State Guidelines.
The Board addressed areas of concern regarding the tentative budget and then gave the Constitutional Officers, Department Heads, and Citizens ample time to express concerns and recommendations to the Board.

The public hearings for the budget are scheduled for September 7, 2010 and September 20, 2010.  At the first public hearing the Board will adopt the Tentative Millage Rate and Tentative Budget.  At the final budget hearing the Board will adopt a Final Millage Rate and Final Budget for FY2010/2011.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

